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      Veghel, 18 June 2018 
 

Information message 
 
 
 

On behalf of the European Tenpin Bowling Federation (ETBF), I hereby confirm that the Lux-
embourg athletes can participate on this year's ECC in Langen (Germany). 
 
This confirmation counts for all international tournaments and championships because the Lux-
embourg bowling section is in a transitional phase to become independent and separate from 
the existing membership along with the 9-pin bowlers (FLQ). The initiative for this separation 
is also supported by the ETBF. 
 
The following decision counts as long as the registration procedures on the Luxembourg Sport 
Ministry and NOC go on until the newly founded Federation is recognized under the name Lux-
embourg Bowling Federation (LBF). 
 
 
With my best regards, 
 

 
 
Addie Ophelders 
ETBF-President 
 


